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ACTIVITIES 2000:


The Ministry of Agriculture is supporting the national conservation work with 112000 EURO/yr. This figure has been the same for some years. However, from 2000, 125000 EURO/yr is additionally used as direct subsidy to the owners of the endangered cattle breeds. No direct support is given to other species, a difference from the EU support system.





Practical conservation work:


Cattle: The National Genetic Resources Committee is running a cow register for the 5 endangered cattle breeds operating through the Nordic Gene Bank. In 2000 the register included 1850 cows and heifers. The register includes ID, pedigree and performance data. The animal husbandry adviser is providing mating recommendations. The data are collected from 9 conservation herds in addition to a number of private farmers. The semen storage includes 163 bulls of the 5 breeds, totally 122 000 doses. Two bulls are selected for AI each year in each breed. No new embryos have been collected the last five years.


Sheep: Conservation work is undertaken for three old sheep breeds; Old Spael Sheep, Feral Sheep and Grey Troender Sheep. Conservation herds are established for one of these breeds, the others are maintained through newly established societies for these breeds. Semen has been collected. The aim is a semen storage of 10 rams/breed.


Goose: Conservation herds are established for White Norwegian Goose and Smaaland Goose.


Poultry: The poultry gene bank includes 6 old breeds, live populations of 190 cocks and 1200 hens. 


Genetic profiles of Nordic cattle breeds. The project, financed by Nordic Gene Bank for Farm Animals, was finalised in 2000. The project has produced 8 int. papers and the results are discussed in the different breed societies. The results will in future influence the further management of the endangered cattle breeds in Norway.


Genetic diversity of North European Sheep and Goat Breeds: A Norwegian and a Nordic project, financed from Nordic gene Bank for Farm Animals,  are now coordinated and from Norway 250 sheep from 10 breeds and 72 goats from 3 breeds are included. Genetic distances will be published between the Norwegian and the other Nordic breeds.


Information and education:


The animal husbandry adviser responsible for the practical conservation work is spreading information, organising breed organisations for the endangered breeds etc. as well as running the registers of endangered species. More than 20 lectures are given around the country. A newsletter is produced 2-3 times a year and one information leaflet for each breed has been produced.





FUTURE WORK: A strategy plan for 2000-2005 has been launched. There planned activities within all species, including horses, dogs, rein deer and farmed fish are described. The plan puts increased focus on the active breeding populations of cattle and pigs and horses, with high emphasis on the development of sustainable breeding policies for these populations in order to maintain genetic resources for the coming generations.
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